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CONSEIL DE DIRECTIONQ BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FINAL COMMUNIQUE OF THE 10,th ORDINARY SESSION OF THE SUP’PTIC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

The tenth ordinary session of the Board of Directors of the National School of
Posts, Telecommunications, Information and Communication Technologies
(SUP'PTIC), was held on Wednesday, December 28 at 10:35 a.m., in the
conference room of the Cameroonian Red Cross under the chairmanship of
Professor BWELE Guillaume Joseph, President of the said Coungil.

Mr. WATCHING Félix, Director of SUPPTIC, reported on the matters on the
agenda, which was mainly devoted to the examination of the activity report for
the year 2022 and the Annual Performance Project (APP) for the year 2023 of
SUP'PTIC Yaoundé and SUP'PTIC Buea Annex Center.

After having followed the presentations of the Directors of SUP'PTIC Yaoundé
and SUP'PTIC Buea Annex Center, and taking into account the relevant
observations of the members, the Board, after deliberation and unanimously,
approved the activity reports for the year 2022, the PPA for the financial year
2023 and adopted the budgets of SUP'PTIC Yaoundé and the SUP'PTIC Buea
annexed Centre balanced in revenue and expenditure respectively at the sum
of one billion five hundred and thirty three million (1 533 000 000) FCFA, and
one hundred and sixty one million seven hundred and forty two thousand (161
742 000) FCFA.

Furthermore, the Board instructed the Director to organize a capacity building
seminar for the staff of SUP'PTIC Yaoundé and the Buea Annex Center, as
well as for the members of the Board on the appropriation of the program
budget preparation mechanism. In addition the Board instructed the Director to
pursue the implementation of resolution n°007-22/CD/2022.

Concerning the ceremony of awarding diplomas to the laureates, the Board
instructed the Director of SUP'PTIC to make arrangements in relation with the
technical and academic supervisors for the organization of the said ceremony.

The Council expressed its full satisfaction for the progressive performance
observed and congratulated the Management of SUP'PTIC for the efforts
made in solving the problems of the Institution.

Finally, the President wished the members of the Council happiness and
prosperity for the year 2023.




